
March 7, 2025 

Dear Judicial Proceedings Committee, 

I am both a caregiver for my grandmother and an Associate Scientist in the Department of 
Health, Behavior, and Society at Johns Hopkins Bloomberg School of Public Health. My 
research focuses on how home- and community-based supports can address the cultural needs of 
African American and Hispanic caregivers for people living with dementia. Specifically, I study 
the impact of adult day services on the well-being of caregivers, examining both physiological 
and psychosocial stressors. This research highlights how these services provide critical relief to 
caregivers while improving the quality of care for older adults. Another key area of my work is 
implementing culturally tailored interventions to reduce caregiver stress and improve access to 
supportive services. 

I also serve on the Leadership Core/Health Equity Task Force of the Public Health Center of 
Excellence in Dementia Caregiving and the Research Committee of the National Adult Day 
Services Association. Through these roles, I contribute to national efforts to advance equitable 
caregiving policies and ensure that diverse communities receive the support they need. My 
academic training includes a Dual-title PhD in Gerontology and Health Promotion from Purdue 
University and postdoctoral training at Johns Hopkins Bloomberg School of Public Health. 

I strongly support SB1029 - Estates and Trusts - Interpretation of Wills - Extrinsic Evidence 
of Intent (Granny's Law) and urge the Judicial Proceedings Committee to do the same. This 
bill provides necessary protections for caregivers, particularly minority women, who often serve 
as the backbone of care within families. It is a critical step toward ensuring fairness in estate and 
trust matters, addressing historical disparities, and recognizing the invaluable role caregivers 
play in our society. 

As both a caregiver and a researcher dedicated to studying the challenges caregivers face, I see 
SB1029 as a necessary and logical step to promote justice and stability for Maryland families. I 
respectfully ask for the committee’s full favorable support of this legislation. Thank you for 
your time and consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Sincerely,  

 

Lauren J. Parker, PhD, MPH, 
Johns Hopkins Bloomberg School of Public Health 
627 N. Washington Street, Baltimore, MD 21205 
Email: Lparker@jhu.edu 

March 8, 2024 

Dear Drs. Koeuth, Jutkowitz, Gitlin and Piersol

I am writing this letter in support of your SBIR application entitled, “Plans4Care: A Digital 
Platform to Enhance Caregiver Well-being by Providing Customized Activities that Improve 
Quality of Life for People Living with Dementia”.

As a behavioral scientist and public health researcher, I am excited to serve as a consultant to 
your company to inform the development of your product from a cultural and health equity lens.

Plans4Care is addressing a critical issue by providing family caregivers with personalized 
knowledge and strategies to address their everyday challenges in caring for a person with 
dementia, from diagnosis to end-of-life. As a digital platform, Plans4Care has the potential to 
increase access to evidence-based solutions and to help families from racially and ethnically 
diverse backgrounds receive better care leading to avoidance of hospitalizations, emergency 
department visits, 911 calls, and nursing home placement.

As a consultant, I understand that I will receive $250/per hour and that I will meet with the 
company about 3 times each project year to evaluate product development for its cultural 
relevance to different populations but particularly, Black/African American and Hispanic/Latino 
populations. 

I have worked with each of you on various caregiver support projects for the past 6 years. I am 
excited that you will be commercializing an approach that can reach family caregivers who as a 
group remain underserved. Upon diagnosis, as you are aware, caregivers and people living with 
dementia are still being told by health providers that nothing can be done. They are rarely 
exposed to evidence-based approaches such as the ones you have all been testing for over 35 
years. Unlike existing caregiver digital solutions, Plans4Care provides personalized care plans 
which is what families need and request in our research. Your novel approach has potential to 
change dementia care and provide a sustainable approach by which all families have access to 
the information and strategies they need.

In summary, Plans4Care addresses a real-world problem and has great commercialization 
potential and reach to underserved caregivers and individuals from marginalized and under- 
resourced communities.

Sincerely,

Lauren J. Parker, PhD, MPH Principal, Wisdom’s Door, LLC

Email: lauren@wisdomsdoorllc.com 

Sincerely, 

Lauren J. Parker, PhD, MPH 
Principal, Wisdom’s Door, LLC 
Email: laurenjparker@gmail.com | Phone: (443) 885-0957 


